Chebeague Pre-K- Transitional K News   -  October 3, 2008
Our monarch caterpillar broke free of its chrysalis on Wednesday when the children were not at school.  On Friday we celebrated its entry into the world by making our own butterflies and chrysalises with coffee filters and tp rolls.  

Another special project we have been working on with help from Sally Ballard and Jamie Calthorpe are our globes.  We put paper mache on balloons followed by blue tissue paper for the water.  Next we will add continents. 

In science we have moved from sorting living/non living to sorting plant/animal.  Our bean plants are now very tall and are straining to find more sun.  

Our morning circle was instead morning rectangle this week as we learned about corners and short and long sides.  You can extend this with your child by looking for rectangles at home and in the community.

Thursday was an exciting day as older students helped our children fashion their pumpkin hats.  (Thank you Mrs. Hoidel).  As a whole school we wandered over to the squash garden to harvest.  Once back in class we made predictions as to which fabric strip would equal the circumference of the pumpkin.  The pumpkin will travel with Mrs. Hoidel to the Maine Pumpkin festival to be amongst many other pumpkins – maybe even a record breaking number!

If you wonder about the rectangle stamp on your child’s right hand it is to help us learn right from left.  We have some rhymes we sing and if you consistently stamp their right hand, over time they intuitively learn which is their right hand even if there is nothing stamped on it.

This week’s group presentations:

Language

· The sound “a” makes.  

· Peace Pledge

· Additional metal insect stencil shapes:  rectangle, oval

· Butterfly pin punching

Sensorial

· Sorting cards- solid, thick lined, thin lined with the various sized circles in the geometric cabinet.

Math

· length estimation- pumpkin circumference
Practical Life/Art

· Markers

· New lacing work

History

· New month – calendar work

Music
· We are listening to Bach during silent eating at lunch

· Movement: Animal Action, Move the Circle Round, Johnny works with one Hammer
· New Songs sung this week – I Love the Sun, Sing of Peace
Science

· Sorting of plant/animal picture cards

Cultural/Peace
· During our peace circle we got acquainted with a potato, introduced it, and then we reflected on how although we may seem to look alike we are all different.

Next week our new letter sound will be “f”.

Calendar updates:
October 13 – No school, Columbus Day

October 31 – Island Commons Field Trip
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Our school pumpkin is headed to the Maine Pumpkin Festival
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Adding the “water” to my globe

Thank you for sharing your children

Miss Nancy, Miss Cheryl[image: image3.png]



